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 TO: 
MAYOR AND MEMBERS 

COUNCIL 
MEETING ON MAY 1, 2017 

 FROM: CATHY SAUNDERS 
CITY CLERK 

 SUBJECT: RANKED BALLOT COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT RESULTS UPDATE 

 

 RECOMMENDATION  

 
 That, on the recommendation of the City Clerk, this report BE RECEIVED for information. 
 

 PREVIOUS REPORTS PERTINENT TO THIS MATTER 

 

 Corporate Services Committee – April 22, 2017 – Ranked Ballot Community Engagement 
Results 
 

 Corporate Services Committee – January 24, 2017 – Ranked Ballot Election Model 
 

 Corporate Services Committee – July 19, 2016 – Amendments to the Municipal Elections Act 

 

 Corporate Services Committee – October 20, 2015 – Ranked Balloting Process 
 

 Corporate Services Committee – July 21, 2015 – Province of Ontario Consultation – 
Municipal Elections Act 

  

 Corporate Services Committee – June 15, 2015 – Submission: Ranked Ballots for Municipal 
Elections in Ontario 

 

 Corporate Services Committee – June 15, 2015 – Submission: Province of Ontario – 
Legislation Review Municipal Elections Act, Municipal Conflict of Interest Act and Municipal 
Act 

 

 BACKGROUND 

 
The purpose of this report is to provide Municipal Council with an update on the public input 
received through the online survey from April 10, 2017 through to April 26, 2017.  The charts 
contained in this report provide information received throughout the entire public consultation 
process including the open houses, online feedback and survey responses from March 8, 2017 
through to April 26, 2017.  The comments section of this report contains Rank Your Vote online 
survey information from April 10, 2017 through to April 26, 2017. 

 

 An online survey at https://getinvolved.london.ca/rank-your-vote 
o 1,533 Visitors 
o 1,987 Sessions 
o 815 Surveys completed 

 
 

 DISCUSSION 

 
The survey asked three questions, the responses of which are provided below.  Any comments 
that were provided outside the online survey are summarized in Appendix ‘A’ attached to this 
report.  There were 815 online responses received between March 10, 2017 and April 26, 2017.   
There were also paper surveys completed at the open houses and Councillor-lead community 
meetings.  It should be noted that not all questions would have necessarily been answered in all 
of the survey responses.   
 

  

https://getinvolved.london.ca/rank-your-vote
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QUESTION 1: Do you prefer choosing one candidate or being able to choose three?  
 
One Candidate:   420 
 
Three Candidates:  387 
 

 

 

 

QUESTION 2: How confident are you that you understand how a winner is determined?  

 
Confident:    755 
 
Somewhat Confident:  91 
 
Not Confident:   25 

 
 

 
 
 
 

  

52%

48%

DO YOU PREFER CHOOSING ONE CANDIDATE OR BEING 
ABLE TO CHOOSE THREE?

One Candidate Three Candidates

87%

10%

3%

HOW CONFIDENT ARE YOU THAT YOU UNDERSTAND 
HOW A WINNER IS DETERMINED?

Confident Somewhat confident Not confident
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QUESTION 3: Are you in favour of changing to a Ranked Choice Ballot for the 2018 
Municipal Election? 
 
Yes:    491 
 
No:    441 
 
Not Sure:   56 
 

 
 
 

 CONCLUSION 

 
In accordance with Section 41.2(1) of the Municipal Elections Act, 1996, if Municipal Council were 
to decide to implement a ranked ballot election for the 2018 municipal election, a by-law must be 
passed on or before May 1, 2017 in order to allow the Civic Administration to implement the 
change. A proposed by-law to implement a ranked ballot process, should Municipal Council 
choose to implement this process in the 2018 Municipal Election,  has been attached as Appendix 
‘B” to this report.. 
 
The City Clerk would like to acknowledge the assistance of Corporate Communication, 
Neighbourhood, Children and Fire Services and the City Clerk’s Office staff in conducting the 
community engagement initiatives. 

 
 

PREPARED AND SUBMITTED BY: RECOMMENDED BY: 

 
 
 
 

 

SARAH CORMAN 
MANAGER, LICENSING & ELECTIONS 

CATHY SAUNDERS 
CITY CLERK 

 
 
  

50%

44%

6%

ARE YOU IN FAVOUR OF CHANGING TO A RANKED 
CHOICE BALLOT FOR THE 2018 MUNICIPAL ELECTION?

Yes No Unsure
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Appendix ‘A’ 

Online Engagement Survey 
Additional Comments April  
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Appendix ‘B’ 
 

By-law Authorizing Ranked Balloting 

 
 Bill No.  
 2017 
 
 By-law No. E.- 
  

A by-law with respect to ranked ballot for the 2018 
municipal election. 

  
 WHEREAS subsection 41.1(1) of the Municipal Elections Act, 1996, as amended, 
provides that the Lieutenant Governor in Council may, by regulation, authorize elections for offices 
on a municipal council to be conducted in accordance with the following rules:  1. Electors vote 
by ranking candidates for an office in order of the elector’s preference.  2. Votes are distributed 
to candidates based on the rankings marked on the ballots.  3. The counting of votes is carried 
out in one or more rounds, with at least one candidate being elected or eliminated in each round.  
 
 AND WHEREAS subsection 2(1) of Ontario Regulation 310/16, made under 
section 41.1(1) of the Municipal Elections Act, authorizes ranked ballot elections for offices on the 
council to be conducted.  
 
 AND WHEREAS subsection 41.2(1) of the Municipal Elections Act, 1996, as 
amended, provides that the council of a local municipality may pass a by-law with respect to 
ranked ballot elections for offices on the council if such elections are authorized by a regulation 
made under section 41.1. 
 
 AND WHEREAS subsection 5(1) of Ontario Regulation 310/16, made under 
section 41.2(3) of the Municipal Elections Act, 1996, as amended, requires that before passing a 
by-law respecting ranked ballots, Council must consider: 1. The costs to the municipality of 
conducting the elections; 2. The availability of technology, such as voting equipment and vote-
counting equipment and software, for conducting elections; and 3. The impact of the proposed 
by-law would have on election administration   .  
  
 AND WHEREAS Council has considered the requirements set out in subsection 
5(1) of Ontario Regulation 310/16. 
 
  AND WHEREAS, sections 10 and 11 of Ontario Regulation 310/16, made under 
section 41.2(2) of the Municipal Elections Act, 1996, as amended, require that an open house 
and a public meeting be held with respect to the proposed by-law to allow the public to review 
information, ask questions and make representations. 
 
  AND WHEREAS open houses were held on March 8, 2017 and March 9, 2017, 
and a public meeting was held on April 22, 2017, in accordance with sections 10 and 11 of Ontario 
Regulation 310/16.  
 
 NOW THEREFORE the Municipal Council of The Corporation of the City of London 
enacts as follows: 
 
1. Ranked ballot elections shall be used for all offices on the council for The 
Corporation of the City of London. 
 
2.  An elector is entitled to rank a maximum of three (3) candidates for the office of 
Mayor and three (3) candidates for the office of Ward Councillor. 
 
3. This by-law applies to all regular elections and by-elections of The Corporation of 
the City of London. 
 
4. This by-law comes into force and effect in accordance with section 8 of Ontario 
Regulation 310/16.  
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PASSED in Open Council on May 1, 2017. 
 
 
 
 
  Matt Brown 
  Mayor 
 
 
 
  Catharine Saunders 
  City Clerk 

 
First Reading – May 1, 2017 
Second Reading – May 1, 2017 
Third Reading – May 1, 2017 
 

 


